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October 22, 2015 

     

 

Penelope Brown 

4819 Azelia Ave N #11 

Brooklyn Center MN 55429 

 

VIA EMAIL: penelope.brown@comcast.net 

 

Re: Appeal for Property at 1391 Hazelwood Street  

 

Dear Ms. Brown: 

 

This is to confirm that on October 20, 2015 at the Legislative Hearing, Marcia Moermond, 

Legislative Hearing Officer recommended that the City Council grant your appeal for battery 

pack lighting to be allowed as a compliance measure for the back part of the building on all 

floors and this must be completed by January 1, 2016. 

 

If you wish to appeal further, you may attend the City Council Public Hearing on Wednesday, 

November 4, 2015 at 5:30 p.m. in Room 300 Council Chambers. 

 

If you have any questions, you may contact me at 651-266-8563. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

/s/ 

 

Mai Vang 

Legislative Hearing Coordinator 

 

cc: Fire Supervisors 

 Efrayn Franquiz 

 Angie Wiese 
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